
  

 

Dear Ms. Elizabeth and Mr. Dennis, 

Good news! I am excited and grateful 

to be accepted Early Action into 

Princeton University's School of 

Engineering and Applied Sciences as a 

prospective EE major!  

I have been a student at Storming Robots from 5th grade up until my 

high school graduation.   I attribute my initial interest in engineering 

to Storming Robots, especially for introducing me to a conceptual and 

mathematical oriented approach to learning CS.  

Your mentorship had been particularly helpful, often finding projects 

catered for my individual growth and sending emails with valuable 

advice to help supplement my application. From a young age, I was 

exposed to a challenging, but encouraging, environment that allowed 

me to build a solid foundation on how I approached STEM throughout 

high school. And for the next six years, you helped me develop a versatile mechanical and 

software skillset as well an intuition that I translated to many of my independent projects. 

Because of this, I greatly appreciate your guidance as both an inspiring instructor and a life 

mentor.  

Thank you for acquainting me with bright students, providing me with my first job experience, 

and giving me the privilege to call this milestone a dream come true. I cannot wait to 

begin pursuing a B.S.E. degree with a tentative interest in the Internet of Things, artificial 

intelligence technology, and entrepreneurship. I will continue to keep you updated and I hope 

Storming Robots continues to be an inspiration to others as it had been to me!  

 

Forever indebted and eternally grateful,  

Joseph Chen 
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